Commissioners' Conference Room

Vigo County Annex

Terre Haute, Indiana

## Roll Call:

Present: Judith Anderson, Brad Anderson, Jon Marvel

**Others Present**: County Attorney Mike Wright, Cheryl Loudermilk, Steve Barnhart, Adam Grossman, Bruce Allen, Stacee Todd, Nancy Allsup, Jeremy Snowden, Larry Robbins, Kevin Gardner, Bob Murray, Alexis Layton, Don Pruitt, Mike Schalberg, Kevin Gurchik, Channel 2 News, Channel 10 News

**Minutes.** Chief Deputy Auditor Cheryl Loudermilk presented the Board with minutes dated 07/24/2018. **Motion: Action**: Approved, **Moved by**: Jon Marvel, Seconded by: Brad Anderson, **Passed**: all ayes.

**Expenditures.** Chief Deputy Cheryl Loudermilk presented the Board with expenditures dated 07/21/2018 to 07/27/2018 in the amount of \$304,229.47. Plus payroll in the amount of \$919,998.17 for a total amount of \$1,224,227.64. **Motion: Action**: Approved, **Moved by**: Jon Marvel, Seconded by: Brad Anderson, **Passed:** all ayes.

Comment from Public or other Vigo County Representatives. Adam Grossman commented to the Board the grand re-opening for the parks will be held Thursday August 2, 2018 from 4:30-6:30 since it was post-pone from the earlier date due to the rain.

Kevin Gurchik commented to the board about his grass liens.

Bob Murray questioned the Board about the Part 2 Assessment for the new jail. County Attorney Mike Wright stated that part 2 is an Assessment of the Criminal Justice System. Jon Marvel commented that Dr. Ray sent an email letter to the Council Board and County Commissioners about the new jail of Part 1 and Part 2 of the Jail Assessment.

There being no further business it is now ordered the Board be recessed.

Judith Anderson, President

Brad Anderson, Secretary

Jon Marvel, Member

Attest,

James W. Bramble, Auditor